D. Hennessey. Esq..

Dear Des,

I got your note of yesterday and also 25 was handed into this office per T. Sheely from the Harmersmith Branch for which a receipt has already been forwarded to you. I shall, of course, get a speaker for you for the third but I was unable to 'phone you before 5 o'clock this evening as it had not been fixed up. I shall 'phone you tomorrow, however, before 5 and give you the nake of the speaker.

Thanks for the address of Miss Harding. I shall write to her as seen as possible. Thanks also for the name and address of Mr. Hoursean.

In regard to a receipt for members who have sent their subscriptions direct to us, we have on record no names of members. The last sum of money received from Ansbro was on April 19th and the members on that list have been posted receipts. Two new names of members have been received at this office for the Hammersmith branch and are given on the attached list, but these people sent in their money direct and were receipted direct so that there is no need to give a further receipt to insbro. I can explain this much easier to you on the 'phone tomorrow.

Thanks for the suggestion in regard to the R.F.C. people. I shall bear it in mind in the future. If you have anything to discuss with me before your heat meeting, please get in touch with me.

Yours sincerely,